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JOINT MINISTRY COUNCIL
Joint Ministry Council Members welcome any concerns, questions, and feedback… 
From East Vincent:

Jaime Roach, Secretary, 484-938-7951 (2016)

Carolyn Zimmerman, 610-935-1088 (2016) 

Bill Hoffman, Pres. Elect, 610-246-9369 (2017)

Julie Zimmerman, 610-291-3671 (2017)
From First Church:

Dick Fisher, President, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Nancy Fisher, 610-948-8911 (2016)

Cathleen Bach, 610-331-8599 (2017)

Carol Hanebury, Treasurer, 610-948-6082 (2017)
The installation of the new JMC will be held at Worship in the Park on June 5th.   

[image: image11.wmf]The next Joint Ministry Newsletter Deadline is  June 15th! 
WORSHIP IN THE PARK   
East Vincent Township Park
June 5, 2016 
11:30 am Joint Worship

Installation of the JMC

Bring a chair or blanket and a dish to share at the Picnic after worship. 
BLOOD DRIVE

Thursday, June 9 ~ 2 - 7 pm
First UCC, Royersford is proud to be sponsoring another blood drive with the American Red Cross on Thursday, June 9th. Each pint of blood we collect can help save up to three lives & will touch the lives of so many more. What a great way to pay it forward and make an impact on people in our community and across the country. We are very excited about the drive & hope you are too.

Visit www.redcrossblood.org or call 1-800-RED CROSS (1-800-733-2767) to schedule an appointment. Walk-ins are also welcome!

A REMINDER – We are considering discontinuing our bulk mail permit. Please let us know how you would like to receive your newsletter:

· Mail
· Email  (include current address) 
· Pick up a copy at church 
Contact your church by email or phone or a quick note in the offering plate will do!  Let us know. 
Celebrating 125 years 
The year 1891 would prove to be a pivotal one for Royersford First United Church of Christ, which this year is celebrating its 125th year of ministry. On July 5, by a nearly unanimous vote, the congregation elected its first Pastor promising to pay him a salary "such as the congregation is able to pay."  Three weeks later, perhaps influenced by the crusade of Carrie Nation in Kansas and the growing temperance movement, the Consistory approved the following resolution:  "Resolved, that we view with profound regret and sorrow, the great evil of intemperance, and especially its sad and deadly fruits, crime, poverty, and temperal and eternal death, and that we here and now, before God and the nation, record our protest against it and earnestly call upon our Synod, classis, and churches to unite with us in zealous and persistent Christian efforts, looking towards its speedy extermination."

Standing 6 feet tall and weighing 175 pounds, Carrie Nation had made herself into the national symbol against the evils of demon rum by marching into barrooms and saloons, singing and  praying and then smashing the bar fixtures and stocks with her hatchet. Arrested over 30 times, she applauded the assassination of President William McKinley because she suspected he drank in private. At the same time the Women's Christian Temperance Union was beginning its crusade against the evils of alcohol with its slogan, "Moderation in all things healthful, total abstinence in all things harmful."
SUMMER FOOD DRIVE 

Once again, in conjunction with summer worship, we will be collecting non-perishables for the local food pantry. Each Sunday we will collect a different item.  
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July 3: Canned Fruits 

[image: image13.wmf]July 10: Canned Vegetables 

July 17: Pasta/Pasta Sauces

July 24: Cereal 

July 31: Canned Soup 

Church at East Vincent 

Aug 7: Peanut Butter & Jelly 

Aug 14: Paper Goods (t.p., paper towels) 

Aug 21: Beans/Canned Meats

Aug 28: Jello/Pudding

Sept 4: Baby Items (diapers, wipes)
JUNE: Worship in the Park
Join us for our annual worship in the park joint service on Sunday, June 5th at 11:30 am at East Vincent Township Park. We will have a short worship service which will include installing the JMC followed by a pot-luck picnic. So bring your favorite dish and a beverage, maybe even your favorite friend, and join us for worship, fellowship and fun! (In case of inclement weather – worship and picnic will be moved to East Vincent)
GAME NIGHT
The Family Membership Team is planning a Game Night (inside and outside) for Sunday, June 26th starting at 6pm at First Church.  After games, make your own ice cream sundaes!! If you can’t make it on the 26th, do you have a yard game that we can borrow???  Contact Carolyn Zimmerman (610-935-1088) with any questions. 
THE VINCENT VIEW
News from East Vincent UCC
JUNE 19TH is the next Food & Fellowship Sunday: The 3rd Sunday of every month is an Invite a Friend / Food & Fellowship Sunday.  Donations of canned goods & non-perishable foods will be collected.  Also, fellowship will be held after the worship service.   
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2nd Thursday of the Month  
$ 4.00 each 

Be sure to order by signing up on the church bulletin board or by emailing April Winham at aprilwinham@gmail.com. Orders must be placed by the first Thursday of the month.  Orders may be picked up at East Vincent between 9-10 a.m. on the 2nd Thursday of the month. 

Order by June 2nd - Pick up June 9th 
LAST SALE BEFORE SUMMER!! 
June Birthdays
  4
Stephen Clark

  5
Thomas Romano, Andrew Lynn    

13
Gladys Sell, Analynne Vasquez-Wagner   

14
Joseph Yeager 

18 
Craig Zimmerman 

23
Katie Kennedy  

28
Carol Kennedy, Matthew Wosczyna 

 Happy Anniversary
11
Walter & Barbara Kohansby

12 
Bob & Mary Lou Whitcomb

19
Scott & Nancy McConaghy

19 
Dale & Shirley Lynn
21 
Rachel & Andrew Lynn 

24
Dick & Theresa Bush 

25
John & Zoanne Yeager

25
Thomas & Sue Romano 

27
Tiffany & David Black  

11th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
June 12, 2016
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First 

EAST VINCENT CONSISTORY
Eleanor Keller, Secretary, 610-935-0115

Sally Wosczyna, President, 610-933-0199

Craig Zimmerman, Vice Pres, 610-935-1088
John Funk, 610-495-6422

Bill Hoffman, 610-469-2725

Dore Dabback, 610-495-7086
Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 15th at 7 pm 

EAST VINCENT VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE:
Sunday, June 5th – 11:30 am Worship In the Park Service at the E.V. Township Pavilion  
Sunday, June 12 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
Pete & Dore Dabback  
Lector    

Pete Dabback
Sunday, June 19 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
Deb & Bill Hoffman 
 
Lector    

Bill Hoffman  
Sunday, June 26 – 9:00 am 
Greeters/Ushers
the Zimmermans
 
Lector   

Craig Zimmerman 
PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT & CONTACT THE CHURCH OFFICE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO SERVE ON YOUR SCHEDULED SUNDAY.  
LOOKING FOR GRADUATES

We invite members of both congregations to submit the names, along with a brief write up, of any family members who may be graduating from high school, college, university, graduate school, or any technical school.  Please submit the information to either church office by June 15th.   

First Church’s

    
     Jottings
A reminder that The Upper Room and Our Daily Bread daily devotional guides are available on the table in the Social Hall.  Donations to help defray costs are accepted.  

Financial Assistants for 
June & July: Cathy Bach, Cathleen Bach, & Deb Theisen  
MEN’S BREAKFAST CLUB: 
The next Men’s Breakfast will be on Sunday, June 12, at 8:30 am at the Penn Diner in Phoenixville. All men are invited! Please see Alan Dreibelbis if you have any questions. The men of East Vincent are especially welcome to join in the fun and fellowship.      
Church Women 

Thank you to everyone who helped make the spring Rummage Sale a success! $1,298 was raised. Dinner out in June is scheduled for Monday, June 6th at Brookside Family Restaurant in Pottstown at 6:30 pm. Please let Cathleen know if you plan to attend. 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 2nd  
5 – 8 pm 
On Washington St. between 3rd & 5th Ave

Free food, games, and entertainment!

Raffles and prizes!

It’s America’s Night Out against crime!

Next planning meeting is Tuesday, June 14th at 7 pm at First Church  

FIRST UCC CONSISTORY

Darlene Canning, Deacon, Jan 2017

Donna McFarland, Deacon, Jan 2018
Alan Dreibelbis, Deacon, Jan 2019

Jackie Miller, Deacon, Jan 2020
Jim Lafreeda, Elder, Jan 2017

Becky Lafreeda, President, Elder, Jan 2018

Cathy Bach, Elder, Jan 2019

Deb Theisen, Elder, Jan 2020
Highlights from the May meeting:
· Two people are needed to fill spots on the JMC. These new members will be installed at the church picnic in June.

· The Royersford Library is looking to use the building for some of their summer programs.

· The Property Committee has been very busy around the church.  Currently they are working on getting the water issues resolved in the church building, and repairing the retaining wall and fence that are behind the parsonage.

Next meeting: Sunday, June 12th after worship         
12th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
June 19, 2016
9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 

10:00 a.m. Sunday School at First 

11:00 a.m. Worship at First
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              May 31              Willa Hanebury 
  June   2
     Donna McFarland

  June 10
     Laura Miller

  June 16
     Billy Hanebury  

  June 18
     Dick Fisher

  June 20
     Kyra Dubost

  June 26
     Nicholas Shanaman

  June 27
     Brandon Thornton

Joe & Jenn Cioe – June 4th
Heather & Wayne Steele – June 7th
Fay & Tim Pletcher – June 14th
Joe & Nancy Hipp – June 21st
   Ken & Caroline Keating – June 30th
Elder Buddies

        A new tradition was begun at First United Church of Christ, Wednesday, April 27, 2016.
        Its name-Elder Buddies. Traditionally, the women of First Church, like their counterparts all over the United States, have set aside time each month to visit, chat, and brighten the lives of our shut-ins and those who are no longer able to attend Sunday services. For many of these elderly members, a major concern was the fact that they had many friends and co-workers they had not seen or talked to for a long time. Thus, a number of the present church women decided that rather than going to individual homes, they would bring the shut-ins to the church. Five long-time members, in church for the first time in a very long time, joined with Pastor Kate Davidheiser and 10 active members in what would be a very special afternoon indeed.

        For several hours, they caught up with friends they hadn't seen in a long time. They especially laughed a lot while sharing memories and stories of growing up in First Church.  Many of these stories and experiences are a big part of the church's history, especially in a year when First Church is celebrating its 125th birthday. The special guests enjoyed a delicious lunch consisting of hoagies, chicken corn noodle soup, homemade, of course, assorted beverages and dessert.  One thing is for certain. This tradition will continue with future get-togethers here at the church and on occasion at the home of a shut-in.
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Ipray for the families that are
grieving the loss of someone
they love. Lord heal the hurting,
Be with the one that is ﬂ /)
alone after losing their loved one.
Give them the strength to go on. A
Be with the children that lost (]
a parent, heal their broken little A
lives and heart, Provide love and |
nurtare through others.
Be with the parent that has lost a child. s
Heal the broken, heal the hurting.
‘Touch them with your healing hand today.
May the Holy Spirit speak peace to
their hearts.
In The Name Of Christ Jesus I Pray.




13th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

June 26, 2016

9:00 a.m. Worship at EV 
10:00 am Sunday School at First 
11:00 a.m. Worship at First
1st UCC WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE: 
Greeters:

June 12: Dave & Arlene Landes
June 19: Sandy Lazorchick                      
June 26: Dick & Nancy Fisher
July 3: Deb Theisen
July 10: Barb Shaffer 
Lectors:
June 12: Dave Landes 

June 19: Alan Dreibelbis      

June 26: Jackie Miller 

July 3: Gloria Gaynor

July 10: Becky Lafreeda 

Head Ushers:

June 12: Fay Pletcher  

June 19: Cathy Bach          

June 26: Dave Hunsberger

July 3: Judy Markert 

July 10: Fay Pletcher 

Nursery: 

June 12: Darlene Canning


June 19: Becky Lafreeda     

June 26: Carolyn Shanaman

July 3: Theresa McDonnell

July 10: Becky Lafreeda 

Meetings & Upcoming Events:

Thurs, June 2 – EV Hoagie orders due

Sunday, June 5 – 11:30 am Joint Worship in the Park Service at East Vincent Township Park
Monday, June 6 – 6:30 pm Church Women dinner at Brookside Family Restaurant 
Tuesday, June 7 – 7pm Youth Ministry meeting at First UCC

Thurs, June 9 – Pick up EV hoagie orders, 2-7 pm Blood Drive
Friday, June 10-12 – PSEC Spring Meeting at West Chester University 

Sunday, June 12 – 8:30 am Men’s Breakfast at Penn Diner, 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Consistory meets 

Tues, June 14 – 7 pm NNO meeting 

Sunday, June 19 – 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, Father’s Day 
Tues, June 21 – Noon – Elder Buddies luncheon at Betty Dengler’s house 
Sunday, June 26 - 10 am Sunday School, 11am Worship, 6 pm Game Night & Ice Cream Social 
Tuesday, June 28 – 7pm NNO meeting 

Sunday, July 3 – 9:30 am Joint Summer Worship at First Church, Communion  

JOINT WORSHIP IN JULY

9:30 am at First Church 

In the air conditioned Social Hall 
JOINT WORSHIP IN AUGUST

9:30 am at East Vincent 

In Fellowship Hall              
Kids Korner
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Project Outreach (501c3) is a cooperative ministry of Christian churches in the Spring-Ford area. It is staffed entirely of volunteers and administered by a Board composed of representatives from these churches. The main office of Project Outreach is in the Bard Community Center at 410 Washington Street in Royersford.
OPEN & AFFIRMING 

September 23, 2012 was another momentous day in the long history of Royersford First United Church of Christ.  On that day, the church held a special worship to celebrate the adoption of our Open and Affirming statement. Open and Affirming is the UCC's designation for congregations, campus ministries, and other bodies which make a public covenant of welcome into their full life and ministry to persons of all sexual orientations, gender identities, and gender expressions.  Originally the various movements operated independently of any church but then in 1985, the UCC's General Synod passed a resolution urging local congregations to declare themselves O and A.  
Founded earlier in 1972, it is the O and A Coalition which supports congregations and other church settings as they consider adoption of an O and A covenant. The Coalition publishes a wide range of resources to support congregations as they consider an O and A commitment and help the church build a relationship with the LGBT community.  At the present time, more than 1,200 UCC congregations nationwide have become O and A.

For the members of First Church, our journey began in January 2011 when the congregation decided by consensus at our annual meeting to embark on a journey of learning and exploration of at least one year in our search for what was called "A Home For All."  It was not an easy journey by any means as we found it necessary to question and challenge traditions and beliefs dating back more than a century.
One of the first of many difficult questions focused on the need for such a statement when most of us had always believed that our church was open and friendly and welcomed everybody equally.  Then we began, taking tiny steps at first on our journey, but always moving forward. We consulted each other, our traditions, our Bible, other churches, and LGBT members as well as scholars who had studied the subject.  Much time and thought focused on the "trouble passages" from the Bible, discovering that these scriptures did indeed emphasize hospitality and healthy expression of our many differences of opinion. Over lunch, we listened to many members of other churches who had gone through the process. We prayed together, and most importantly, we heard the voices of the LGBT. Most of all, over many months and in many meetings, we listened to one another as we shared our hopes and concerns.

Finally we reached our destination and our long journey had come to an end.  On July 24, 2012, the congregation overwhelmingly voted in favor of the adoption of our open and affirming statement.  
Thus as we did 125 years ago we continue to open our doors to everyone.

Announcing: "Be the Church of the Month" Contest By the PSEC
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In an effort to help foster more connection between the national setting and local churches, our UCC Resources team has put together a “Be the Church of the Month” contest, based on the popular “Be the Church” message and associated identity items we introduced last year. 
 
In a monthly email to churches and via social media, we will pull out one of the “Be the Church” statements (“Protect the environment,” “Reject racism,” etc.) each month and ask churches to let us know what they’re doing in that area by sending info, photos, and/or video. 
 
We’ll select a monthly winner as “Be the Church of the Month” and feature that church and its work on UCC social media and in UC News. The winning churches will also get a BTC banner or other BTC product. If all goes well, we plan to do this for the next 8 months, starting in June.  We’ll be looking for ways to recognize churches of varying sizes and accomplishments, and hope this will be both inspiring and fun.
Mission Statement: “Our mission is to praise God and serve Christ through hearing and doing the Word of God. As caring and supporting Christian disciples, we offer opportunities for spiritual growth, service, fellowship and friendship, and development of our uniqueness both as individuals and a community of faith. We reach out in love to welcome the stranger, give hope to the hopeless, and share the peace of Christ with our neighbor."
First UCC East Vincent Charge Covenant 

367 Washington Street

Royersford, PA  19468
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Pastor Kate  


Davidheiser





For Pastoral Emergencies


Call anytime


Cell: 484-686-4340





Pastor Kate’s E-mail:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com" �pastorkatedavidheiser@gmail.com�
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SHARED MINISTRY: 





East Vincent UCC 


282 Hill Church Rd.


Spring City, PA  19475 


610-935-0224


EastVincentUCC@


aol.com
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First UCC


367 Washington St.


Royersford, PA  19468


610-948-9156


� HYPERLINK "mailto:firstuccroy@netzero.net" �firstuccroy@netzero.net�





Website: 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.evucc.com" ��www.evucc.com� or 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.firstuccroyersford" ��www.firstuccroyersford�.com 
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“So you are all children of God through faith in Christ Jesus. 27 And all who have been united with Christ in baptism have been made like him. 28 There is no longer Jew or Gentile, slave or free, male or female. For you are all Christians-- you are one in Christ Jesus.”


                                                                             -Galations 3:26-28





Manifestations of the Reign1:


Compassion is the hallmark of Jesus’ God. Consequently, Jesus’ healings and exorcisms, which play such a major role in his ministry, are not simply patches on a body destined for death regardless; they are manifestations of God’s Reign on earth now, an inbreaking of eternity into time, a revelation of God’s merciful nature, a promise of the restitution of all things in the heart of the loving Author of the universe. “But if it is by the finger of God that I cast out the demons, then the kingdom of God has come to you.” God’s non-violent reign is the overcoming of demonic powers through non-violent means.





Exorcism especially preoccupied the early church. Baptism itself was an entry-exorcism, free the initiates from the delusion system that had previously held them in bondage. Exorcism was not, then, a rare and extreme intervention. It was the indispensable prerequisite for getting a “new mind” (metanoia). Jesus’ teaching is itself a kind of exorcism, a cleaning of the mind of the misinformation that enslaves people to the Powers. And faith is a healing of blindness, humanity’s trained inability to perceive God’s presence and deeds even when they are happening before our very eyes.





Worship has been exciting, to say the least! Journeying through Acts of the Apostles together, we are discussing the miraculous healings by the disciples. Do you believe in miracles? And June will bless us with two baptisms at 1st UCC on June 19th! The month will be full of family events, including Park Worship on June 5th (East Vincent, 11:30) and Game Night/Ice Cream Social on June 26th (6pm, 1st UCC). Christ’s work is being done, the Reign is Manifesting among us – come and see! 





Your Sister in Christ,


Pastor Kate








1 Walter Wink, Engaging the Powers: Discernment and Resistance in a World of Domination (Minneapolis: Fortress Press, 1992), pp. 134-5. Cited in: Resources for Preaching and Worship Year C: Quotations, Meditations, Poetry, and Prayers. Ed. Ward, Hannah & Jennifer Wild. Louisville: Westminster John Knox, 2003. 


 



























































